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Frequent Whistle Stop contributor Mike Pierry, Jr. captured GE ES44DC #7683 hauling 
intermodal train NS 23G just west of Jonesborough on this sunny winter day. [Photo 

used with permission.] 

 
 

March 26th General Membership Meeting 
 

The Watauga Valley Railroad Historical Society and Museum will conduct our monthly 
General Membership meeting at 6:30 pm on Monday, March 26th, 2018 at the Johnson City 
Public Library, 101 West Millard St., Johnson City, TN. The program will be on the “Rocky 
Mountain Express” by Mike Noonkester. You do not want to miss this program.  Come out, 

bring a friend, and enjoy a great night of railroading with your fellow railfans. 
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 Member Notes 
by Edna Kay Carter 

 
Let's continue to keep the ones who have lost family or loved ones in our thoughts and 
prayers.   
 

Please keep the following in your thoughts as they deal with various concerns:  they are Bob 
Yaple, Nancy Jewel, Gary Price, Doug and Gail Zimmerman.  As always, let us know of any 
member, friend or family to whom a card might be sent or a phone call made.  The office 
phone is (423) 753-5797 or call Edna Kay Carter at (423) 571-3226. 
 
We’ve had too many new members to list here but to all: WELCOME ABOARD! 
 

Hope all of you are ready for spring and will enjoy all of its beauty. 
 

 WVRHS&M News 
 

SPRING EXCURSION SOLD OUT 
 

We are happy to announce that the Great Smoky Mountain Railroad Excursion on March 24 
has sold out. We have a large group of passengers going on this trip.     
 

SEPTEMBER TRAIN EXCURSION 
 

Since we had a sell out for our Spring Excursions, we will offer it again on Saturday, 
September 8th, 2018.  Plan an enjoyable spring train with us aboard the Great Smoky 
Mountains Railroad! TICKETS GO ON SALE ON MONDAY, APRIL 2, 2018. 
 

WVRHS&M / NCTM FALL AMTRAK EXCURSIONS  
 

Excursion Committee work on the Fall AMTRAK trips out of the North Carolina 
Transportation Museum is still in the planning stages; dates are set for November 3 and 4, 
2018. Details will be published as they become available. 
 

WATAUGA VALLEY DUES NOTICES - PLEASE ACT IF YOU HAVE NOT PAID 
 

Late dues notices were recently sent out to all members who have not renewed for 2018. 
Please act fast and get your dues mailed back to WVRHS&M, P O Box 432, Johnson City, 
TN. 37605-0432. NON-RENEWALS WILL BE DROPPED FROM THE MEMBERSHIP LIST 
AT THE END OF MARCH; THIS WILL BE YOUR LAST WHISTLE STOP.    
 

NEW EXCURSION MAILING LIST 
 

WVRHS&M has put together a new mass e-mail list for people to get advance notification of 
future excursions. Anyone interesting in getting on the advance list, please e-mail your 
information to wataugavalley@gmail.com.  
 

WATAUGA VALLEY UNIFORMS NOW AVAILABLE 
 

The Watauga Valley uniforms are available. Get your order in now for these beautiful 
uniforms. Call our office phone at (423) 753-5797 for ordering information. 
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 Spring Street Coach Yard Mechanical Report 
by Jim Magill 

 

GENERAL 
 

All of the Watauga Valley passenger cars are back in the yard now; a lot of work is needed 
on the cars since several of them have been on the road for over 6 months. The bad weather 
has again taken its toll on the Watauga Valley Mechanical Team in working at the yard over 
the last several weeks. Hopefully the weather will turn around and we can get some of the 
work done that was planned for the spring. If you would like to volunteer at the Jonesborough 
Spring St. Coach Yard, please call the WVRHS&M office at (423) 753-5797 and leave 
message; the Mechanical Team will call you back. We are in need of several more volunteers 
to help with the WVRHS&M cars. 
 

ROLLING STOCK 
 

“Powhatan Arrow” coach (WATX 539):  Air Conditioning, and general cleaning. 
 

“St Augustine” coach (WATX 500): Generator repair. 
 

“Moultrie” diner (WATX 400): Having upgrades to the kitchen. 
 

“Crescent Harbor” sleeper / lounge (WATX 2351): Having work done on the electrical 
system and new blinds in the bedrooms. 
 

CLINCHFIELD OFFICE CAR (WATX 100):   On going work with the car, 
 

MECHANICAL TEAM AT WORK 
 

 

 

Don Findley working on WATX 539 Cline Knowles and Art Devoe getting ready 
to anti-freeze the WVRHS&M Cars 

 

   

 

 
 

SUBMITTING PHOTOS FOR WHISTLE STOP 
 
Several members have asked about contributing photos for the Whistle Stop. Please send 

your photos to our editor, Fred Waskiewicz at whistlestop.editor@gmail.org. 
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 Important 2018 Dates … 
 

 
MARCH 24: GSMR excursion sponsored by WVRHS&M. SOLD OUT. 

 
APRIL 4: Tennessee Valley Railway Museum trip to Summerville 

GA with steam (4501 and/or 630). See https://www.tvrail.com/. 

 

APRIL 7: NC RAILROAD EXPO, Hickory, NC. See 
http://www.tarheelpress/Trainshow. 

 
MAY 17-20: N&W Historical Society Convention, NCTM, Spencer, NC. 

 

MAY 18-20: “Rail Heritage Weekend”, Cass Scenic Railroad, Cass, WV. 
See http://mountainrailwv.com/tour/spring-photo-special/. 

 
May 19: Tennessee Valley Railway Museum trip to Summerville GA 

with steam (4501 and/or 630). See https://www.tvrail.com/. 

 

AUGUST 5-12: NMRA National Convention, Kansas City, MO. Info: 
http://www.nmra.org. 

 
AUGUST 7-12: NRHS National Convention, Cumberland, MD.  

 

SEPTEMBER 5-8: National Narrow Gauge National Convention, 
Bloomington, MN. Info: https://nngc-2018.com/. 

 
 

 From the Archives … 
 

John Wolf sends along these pictures of CRR F3Au #800 that he shot in Erwin, TN back in 
the 1970s. At lower right we see the #800 parked next to sister F3A #801. 
 

 
  


